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PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT

Primary care appointments available at the Labrador Health Centre and
Charles S. Curtis Memorial Hospital

Labrador-Grenfell Health is advising the public of available appointments with primary care
providers at the Labrador Health Centre in Happy Valley-Goose Bay and Charles S. Curtis
Memorial Hospital in St. Anthony.

To book an appointment, please contact:

Labrador Health Centre Charles S. Curtis Memorial Hospital
(709) 897-2115 or (709) 454-0143
(709) 897-2174 Monday to Friday
Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Providers will assess patient lists to determine appropriate delivery of care which may be an
in-person, telephone, or virtual appointment.

Public health measures continue to be enforced within Labrador-Grenfell Health facilities.
When presenting to the facility for an appointment, patients will enter through the
designated entrance and be screened for COVID-19 through a series of questions. Patients
will also be provided a mask which they will be required to wear during their visit.

Other precautions in place include
e COVID-19 signage and guidelines
enhanced cleaning procedures
physical distancing measures in waiting areas
appointment-only services
utilization of personal protective equipment by staff
visitor restrictions
overall reduction of persons on-site

Labrador-Grenfell Health reassures that the safety of our patients and staff are our highest
priority and thanks the public for their ongoing support and cooperation during this
unprecedented time.



